
 
 

P.O. Box 253, Kunia, Hawai’i  96759 
Phone: (808) 848-2074; Fax: (808) 848-1921 

e-mail info@hfbf.org; www.hfbf.org 
 

FEBRUARY 23, 2018 
 

HEARING BEFORE THE 
SENATE COMMITTEE ON WAYS AND MEANS 

 
TESTIMONY ON SB 2073 

RELATING TO AGRICULTURE 
 

Room 224 
11:00 AM 

 
Aloha Chair Gabbard, Vice Chair Riviere, and Members of the Committee: 
 
I am Randy Cabral, President of the Hawaii Farm Bureau (HFB). Organized since 1948, the 
HFB is comprised of 1,900 farm family members statewide, and serves as Hawaii’s voice of 
agriculture to protect, advocate and advance the social, economic and educational interests 
of our diverse agricultural community.  
 
HFB strongly supports SB 2073, which clarifies that the amount appropriated in Act 183, 
Session Laws of Hawaii 2017, shall be deposited into the food safety certification costs grant 
program special fund and that the same amount shall be appropriated out of the special fund 
for fiscal year 2018-2019. This program will provide grants to farmers to assist them in paying 
for the costs of compliance with the FDA Food Safety Modernization Act and state food safety 
laws. 
 
HFB appreciates the support by the legislature in our past efforts to help Hawaii’s farmers 
achieve compliance with the FDA Food Safety and Modernization Act.  As the actual rule has 
been rolled out by FDA the immensity of the task is becoming evident.   

Foodborne illnesses can be serious, and we should seek ways to reduce the risk. This bill will 
provide that assistance to our farmers for the costs they will incur to become food safety 
compliant.  
 
The many criteria associated with FSMA to be compliant should not be an impediment for 
safe food. Hawaii cannot afford to further lose farmers as we strive to increase local food 
production. We want to incentivize our farmers’ ability to continue their operations and provide 
Hawaii with abundant safe food. 
 
Hawaii Farm Bureau respectfully requests your strong support of SB 2073 which will assist 
farmers with expenses to become compliant with the Food Safety Modernization Act.  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to testify on this measure. 
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